EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

Friday, April 12th, 2013

2:00-4:00 pm

3-104 MCB, Library/Conference Room

Minneapolis Campus

(Note: we will meet in the usual Minneapolis spring meeting room)

AGENDA

Present: Leslie Schiff, Beau Miller, Andrew Truong, Paul Siliciano, Sue Wick, Robin Wright, Stuart Goldstein (Chair), Martha Flanders, Jean Underwood, John Ward, Nicole Waxmonsky, Stefanie Wiesneski, David Kirkpatrick, Adam Harvey, Meaghan Thul, Taylor Boyle
Absent: Jane Phillips, Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Rogene Schnell,

Absent:

1. Approve minutes from March 8th, 2013 meeting

2. Old Business

A. New DUGS information and ideas about fulfilling the quantitative II requirement (Martha) 

About 80% of students take Calculus I before coming to the U, often as an AP course, although some students decide to retake it after they arrive.  Students have varied needs for a quantitative background, and there are a variety of courses that can serve as possible second quantitative courses; the range of such needs and courses has been expanding as computer modeling and data-searching have become increasingly important tools for biological research.

Martha proposed a new set of quantitative requirements, to be used by all CBS majors, to provide a flexible, useful set of options for students.  After extensive discussion, the following was adopted as a recommended set of quantitative math requirements.

New Proposal for Quantitative Requirements for All Majors
Take one of these:
MATH 1241 - Calculus and Dynamical Systems in Biology [MATH] (4.0 cr)

or MATH 1271 - Calculus I [MATH] (4.0 cr)

 
and take 6 credits from the following list:
MATH 1241 - Calculus and Dynamical Systems in Biology [MATH] (4.0 cr)

or MATH 1272 - Calculus II (4.0 cr)

or BIOL 3270 – Systems Biology (3.0 cr)

or BIOL 3272/5272 - Applied Biostatistics (3.0 cr)

or CSCI 1901 - Structure of Computer Programming I (4.0 cr)

or CSCI 3003 - Introduction to Computing in Biology (3.0 cr)

or MATH 2243 - Linear Algebra and Differential Equations (4.0 cr)

or STAT 3011 - Introduction to Statistical Analysis [MATH] (4.0 cr)

3.  New Business 

A. Marine Biology Minor (Robin, Sehoya Cotner)

Robin and Sehoya proposed a Marine Biology minor.  (This possible minor was first mentioned in the November 16, 2012 meeting.) They proposed 8 or 9 core credits, with a total of 15 required credits; one of the electives could “double dip” with a student’s major. They plan to formalize the study-abroad portion.  The discussion included the following points:
· There would be a new two-part course about coral reef ecology. 

· There would be a field and research lab requirement, probably fulfilled at a Caribbean facility. 
· Stu inquired about having students go to US marine labs rather than to the Caribbean. Sehoya

said that this actually costs more than going to a Caribbean island. She is going to look further into what facilities are currently available, the costs, etc.
· Leslie asked whether there would be a minimum number of credits that have to be taken at the

U, and whether transfer credits would be accepted. Sehoya wondered when this would actually be an issue, and suggested that we should deal with this on a case-by-case basis. Paul said that students need at least some credits from the U to count towards a minor. Sue

agreed that at least 2 credits of upper division 3000 level and above should be taken here.

· Stu asked whether there would there be a list of preferred courses for this minor. Sehoya

said yes.
· Sue wondered whether this minor should have its own DUGS. Sehoya said yes. Robin

mentioned that Sehoya’s title would be Director of that undergraduate minor. 

· Jean asked whether this would be only a CBS minor, or shared by CBS, CFANS and CSE.

Sehoya said that they have signatures of support from CFANS, CSE and Admissions. The

CFANS signature is from the Chair of the Department of Fisheries, Wildlife and Conservation Biology. The CSE signature is from their Associate Dean. Jean will check with to see whether this is sufficient, or whether we need the Dean of each college to sign off. 
· Sehoya is looking for more professors that have a background and interest in marine biology.

At some point, the Director of this undergraduate minor could come from CFANS or CSE. 

Sehoya will send a revised copy of the course proposal. She is hoping for an affective date in Fall, 2014, with a new marine animal diversity course coming next spring. 

This minor was approved unanimously.
B. 2015 accreditation assessment plan (Robin)

Every ten years the University undergoes an accreditation review. The North Central accrediting body will be doing the review. There will be a site visit in the summer of 2015. Every college will be reviewed. Points made during the discussion included:

· They will want us to identify and assess an important factor in student learning.

· Based on this information, they will want us to change what we do. Robin said that we now get a lot of data, but don’t often close the loop; i.e., the information isn’t used to change courses and improve the curriculum. 
· Leslie said that we need to use the U’s existing learning-outcome criteria to evaluate and change courses. Some of GCD’s courses have done this.

· Robin said that we need to assemble the syllabi and course proposal forms for all the sections of each course, and determine the uniformity of the learning outcomes and objectives among the sections. There is a fine example of this process in Chemical Engineering. The instructors of the different sections of a course teach from a core syllabus, and the material in each section is assessed with regard to how well it fulfills the core teaching goals. 
· We might get the instructors of each course together, say, every three years, to compare exams and other indicators of student performance. They can decide where the students are doing well and where improvement is indicated, and adjust the core syllabus accordingly.

· Robin suggested another form of review:  get faculty teaching upper-division courses together to evaluate where the Foundations courses provide the desired prerequisite background, and where it would be useful to revise the material in the Foundations courses (using student work, exams, projects, etc.). 

· Paul agreed with this idea, because upper-level course instructors don’t know what is taught in Foundations; Martha agreed that this is frustrating. Leslie also agreed that those who teach the highest-level upper division courses need to have a better sense of what happens in the “middle” and lower division courses. 
· Jim said that this is a qualitative approach; could we do a quantitative assessment, such as a survey? 

· Robin said that we need to test students to make sure they know the material that is expected of them in upper division courses. If they don’t know this material they will have to take tutorials, etc.  Online materials could be useful for this purpose; the variety of such materials is expanding rapidly.
· Pearson, a textbook publishing company, has a variety of accessories for its textbooks, including quizzes and animations, to supplement student learning, for $50 or less a semester per student. (We would only pay for things that actually work; if a tutorial doesn’t improve students’ performance, we wouldn’t pay.) The fees could come out of the student technology fees.

· Paul commented that this would be a lot of money coming out of the technology fees. Where is this money currently going? What would be unfunded if the money were used for online materials? Robin explained that money that had been used for replacing computers has been accruing, because the need for computer replacement has decreased substantially; money would probably come from that budget. 
· Brian Gibbens is doing a pilot of this approach with his honors students in Biol 2002. He is providing uniform resource materials for his course. He is asking for more resources. Beau said that he would use these pre-selected resources as a student, because they provide more formal information than Google or YouTube videos. 
· Paul said that we need a way to test whether these recourses are actually helping students. Robin said that there is already a strong set of available analytic tests. We can use them to give pretests and compare our students’ pretest results to those of the students from other universities, to see what is useful to students. 

· Jim asked about getting instructors together to evaluate their courses:  how do we make this happen? Robin suggested that we ask for volunteers. We might buy lunch for representatives from different courses, and have them chat over lunch about what is and isn’t successful. Jean asked whether this would be done course by course. Paul said he wouldn’t ask for volunteers; he would just say that this is what we are doing. Adam said that this would work well only if feedback actually changes the Foundations courses, thus closing the loop. Robin likes this model and would like to try it. Leslie said that this would also help us evaluate transfer courses.

· Robin also said that part of our HHMI undergraduate teaching grant goes towards authentic research opportunities for all. She is working with a group of faculty to develop an attitudinal and confidence assessment to give every entering CBS student. This survey will act as an entrance baseline. In addition, she’d like to design a multiple-choice assessment of science processing skills, to test students entering CBS and at key points over the following four years.  

4.  Announcements

Leslie said the U’s Undergraduate Research Symposium will be next Friday, April 26th.  So far it hasn’t  been advertised very well. She will work with Jean to send a notice to all CBS faculty. Jean said the support of all the DUGSs would be helpful. Robin wondered whether CBS should start doing its own Undergraduate Research Symposium again.
